Minutes of the Meeting of

Riccall Parish Council’s 

Administration and Finance Committee

 held on

13th March 2023
from 7.30 p.m. 
at the Regen Centre, Landing Lane, Riccall
Attending: Councillors Keen (Chairman), Dawson and Tatterton. 
Apologies: Councillor Lee
In attendance: Glenda Foster

29/AF   Apologies and Declarations of Interest
Apologies were received in advance from Cllr Lee and reason accepted.
There were no declarations of interest in items on the agenda.
30/AF   Minutes of previous meeting

It was noted that the minutes of the Administration and Finance Committee meeting on 9th January were adopted at the RPC meeting on 16th January 2023.

31/AF   Progress report and update

An update was given on Social Media developments. The lead at Fusion Systems who was working on the new Facebook page, has left the company, so we are waiting for it to be picked up by another member of the team.  

Alternative options regarding the website are being explored due to concerns over the current website and provider. Admin will undertake further research and a member of Council also offered to help. 

Several options regarding updating the Beacon publication were briefly mentioned and would be raised at the next full Council meeting. 

32/AF   Internal audit

An Internal audit of 10% of the accounts for
October, November and December was undertaken. The internal audit sheet had been updated from the last meeting; however, it was agreed to contact YLCA to see if they have a template which we could use/adapt to simplify the process. 
33/AF   Council meeting procedures
It was noted that although a timer had been considered and brought to one meeting, it was felt that it had not been required at the last meetings as timings has improved.  Councillors would be reminded that mobile phones/other devices which cause a distraction should be turned off or switched to vibrate mode during the meeting except in agreement with the Chairman in advance of the meeting.

Councillors would also be reminded to keep their points concise and succinct. 
It was noted that the Acting RFO would send the accounts reports to Admin following the full Council meetings, to increase efficiency. 

34/AF
Review of Procedures
It was recommended that a covering note is added to the Financial Regulations to state that from the date it was agreed the Acting RFO would commence undertaking work associated with the accounts, any mention of an RFO would refer to the Acting RFO until further notice.  The covering note would be removed once the Clerk/RFO took over the accounts again. 
It was agreed that the Internal Audit procedure worked well. 
The H&S lead would be asked to review the Risk Assessment Policy to ensure it is up to date. 

35/AF
Accounts
It was noted there had been a price increases for Grounds Maintenance.  The lead Councillor had undertaken a negotiation of costs which would be put to Councillors at the next full Council meeting.  
It was stated there are no grants available at present as it is currently fully subscribed. 

A discussion arose regarding assets which require adding to the register. 

Emergency access to the Jubilee Field was discussed in relation to the height barrier. 

Security, regarding keys to assets, was mentioned. 

The Acting RFO mentioned the debit card and provision for use.  This would be particularly useful in purchasing items which were required quickly or smaller items which could not be procured through companies where we have accounts. This may require inclusion in the Financial Regulations. 

The Acting RFO had drafted a debit card policy which would be circulated to members in advance of the next full Council meeting, for discussion. 
36/AF Staff Matters

The Clerk and the Admin Assistant are due to meet next week.
It was noted that 2023-24 annual leave sheets will need to be devised soon, taking into account any additional leave which will be looked into. 
It was mentioned that one of the new Councillors would be attending the meeting in April and the other in May. Forms and induction information had been sent to them. 
The Chairman thanked all for attending and closed the meeting at 21.21. 
